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Project update – Intersection upgrade on Hoxton Park Road and 
Hill Road, Lurnea 

The NSW Government is planning this project as part of its $300 million 
Urban Roads Pinch Point Program, which aims to reduce congestion and 
improve travel times on Sydney’s busiest corridors. 

In July 2016, Roads and Maritime Services sought community feedback on a plan for a dedicated left 
turn lane from Hoxton Park Road into Hill Road.  

During the consultation period we received comments from six people and one organisation on four 
matters. All submissions were in favour of the proposal. Matters raised included suggestions for 
additional improvements to the intersection, traffic light phasing and matters outside the scope of this 
proposal. 

Following a review of the comments, we have prepared a Community Consultation Report, summarising 
the feedback and our responses. A copy of this report is available at www.rms.nsw.gov.au/projects or 
by contacting the project team. 

We would like to thank everyone who took time to consider our proposal and provide feedback. 
Following a review of the comments, we have decided to continue investigating the proposal. In 
response to community feedback we will also consider the installation of  ‘Keep Clear’ pavement 
marking and ‘Do Not Queue Across Intersection’ signage on Hill Road at the intersection of Taloma 
Avenue. 

What happens next? 

Roads and Maritime will continue to keep the community updated as the proposal progresses. 

Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner DownerMouchel on 1800 332 660 or 
email nsw_projects@downermouchel.com. For more information on our projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au 
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